Mathematics at King Charles I School
King Charles I School is a ‘good’ school that is actively working to be outstanding. Within the mathematics team we have ten specialist teachers including the Curriculum Area Leader, the Associate Head Teacher and a Deputy Head Teacher. Accommodation for mathematics at King Charles I consists of nine rooms in total, on the two sites, and all rooms are equipped with interactive whiteboards (all recently upgraded) and a networked PC. 

Mathematics is taught from our own developed schemes of work in all Key Stages. In Years 7, 8 and 9 we teach a mastery curriculum that focusses on the securing fundamental knowledge and skills. We do not do problem solving in Years 7-9. GCSE begins in Year 10 and students currently sit the Edexcel linear course. GCSE teaching builds on the knowledge acquired in Years 7-9 by applying their knowledge and skills to a range of problems and contextualised questions. Students in Years 7-8 have seven hours per fortnight and in Years 9-11 have eight hours per fortnight; the majority of lessons are taught in double lessons.
In Year 7-9, all homework is centrally set, in that students’ are set weekly tasks using the Hegarty maths platform. In Years 10-13 teachers set individual class homework. All of the lessons and resources in maths are collaboratively planned. Teaching methodology is regularly discussed and common approaches are agreed to ensure consistency within the department. We do not expect teachers to individually plan lessons, mark books, run detentions or write reports. 
In Years 12 and 13, students take ‘A’ level Edexcel mathematics and ‘A’ level Edexcel further mathematics. Mathematics is an ever increasingly popular subject choice at King Charles; we believe this is due to our endeavour in making the subject enjoyable and successful at GCSE level.

We promote the use of textbooks in lesson and the textbooks are embedded in the schemes of work. To further supplement the class teaching we also use the following ICT resources: Hegarty maths, MathsBox, Autograph, Mr Carter Maths, and “Times Table Rock Stars”. 
Mathematics is a very successful department. The progress 8 results since 2016 have been consistently positive and significantly above the national average: +0.43 in 2017, +0.53 in 2018 and +0.43 in 2019 (estimated). We expect this to continue however we are not complacent and strive for further improvement. We are determined to give our students a school and an education which they deserve and can be proud of.
This is an exciting time for mathematics at King Charles I School. We are a very strong and successful department who are committed to improving the curriculum, teaching and learning of mathematics. We have established a department where each member has a valued input into developing activities and have become a department with teamwork central to our ethos. 
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